
Fairburn School Newsletter 
Newsletter Number 18       18  November 2009 
Kia ora, Talofa, Namaste, Kia orana, Malo e Lelei, hello everyone.  

 

Junior School Athletics Day 

This athletics day will be held on Tuesday 24 November. In the last 

newsletter the wrong date was given for this event- sorry about that! 

Hopefully we will see lots of families support their children on the day.  

 

Senior School Athletics Day 

This will be held on Friday 20 November at school. The Athletics Day will 

be held from 9.20am – 2.45pm. 

Parents and families are welcome to come along and support their children. 
 

End of Term  

School finishes for 2009 on Wednesday 16th December at 12.30pm.  If you 

know you will be moving out of the area and your children will not be 

returning to Fairburn School in 2010, please give this information to the 

school office as soon as possible to enable us to plan class combinations 

before the end of the year. If you are enrolling in a new school, please let 

the school know to enable them to plan for your children and ensure there is 

a class place for them. 
 

Intermediate Enrolments 

There are still a number of year 6 children who have not been enrolled at an 

intermediate school for next year. Please do this as soon as possible and let 

the office staff  know where they are going. Thank you. 

 

Year 5&6 Camp 

The year 5&6 camp held on the week beginning on 2 November was a great 

success and an enjoyable experience for all involved. A big thank you goes 

to all the support we received from parents and families before and during 

camp, and to the teachers who put in a lot of hard work to make camp 

accessible to all children and great fun.  

 

 

 

 

Best of luck! 

We hope the children in the choir who are performing at Manukau Telstra 

Event Centre tonight and the Jump Jam Team who are competing at the 

National Competition on Friday night have a wonderful time. Thank you to 

the teachers who have trained these groups, for all their hard work. 
 

Art Gallery Trip 

A reminder that all classes in the junior school will be visiting the art gallery 

over the next couple of weeks- times and dates are in the separate notice you 

would have already received.  

                                                                                                                     
Principals’ Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who received Principals’ awards in the 

last two weeks: 

Week 4:  

Week 5:  

 Important Dates for your Diary: 

Wednesday 18 November  New Entrant Photos 

Friday 20 November  Senior Athletics 

Tuesday 24 November Junior School Athletics 

Thursday 3 December   Interschool Athletics 

Wednesday 9 December Reports home 

Friday 11 December   School Concerts 

Monday14 December   Y5/6 Monitors Trip 

Tuesday15 December  Y5/6 Disco 

Wednesday16 December Last day of Term 4 

Thursday 4 February  First day of Term 1, 2010    

Germaine Peterson & Maureen Woodard 

ACTING CO-PRINCIPALS 
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